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TO: Honorable Poncho Nevárez, Chair, House Committee on Homeland Security & Public
Safety

 
FROM: John McGeady, Assistant Director     Sarah Keyton, Assistant Director 

Legislative Budget Board
 
IN RE: HB3668 by Walle (Relating to grants awarded to nonprofit food banks for disaster

response.), As Introduced

The fiscal implications of the bill cannot be determined at this time.

The bill authorizes a grant program for nonprofit food banks for disaster response and
would be dependent on future appropriations by the legislature. Currently, the House version
of the General Appropriations Act contains $25 million in Article XI for this purpose.

The bill would amend the Government Code to require the Office of the Governor to establish a
grant program to reimburse a nonprofit food bank for all or part of the costs incurred by the
nonprofit food bank as a result of certain disaster related activities.  

The bill would provide the basis for the Office of the Governor to award grants for this purpose,
however, the specific impact to the state is unknown as the program would be depended on future
appropriations by the legislature and those appropriations are currently unknown. Currently, the
House version of the General Appropriations Act contains $25 million in fiscal year 2020 in
Article XI for this purpose. 

The bill would take effect September 1, 2019.

Local Government Impact

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 300 Trusteed Programs Within the Office of the Governor
LBB Staff: WP, LBO, NV, JSm
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